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2013-2014

   Robert B. Turner Elementary – First Grade

Welcome:


Welcome to the primary program at Robert B. Turner Elementary School!  This school year will be a new and exciting experience for both you and your child.  There are a number of items you need to know and you should find all of your answers in this handbook.  When school starts, you will be receiving a weekly newsletter from your child’s teacher.  Please take the time to read through it carefully.  It will tell you about things going on in our classroom, important dates, and assignments for the week.  We look forward to getting to know you and your child this year! 

Attendance:


School begins promptly at 7:50am and ends at 3:00pm each day.  Please make every effort to see that your child is not only at school by this time, but in the classroom ready to begin work by 7:50.  Attendance is very important to your child’s progress.  We realize that children get sick and have to miss school.  Children that are absent from school are required to bring an excuse note the following day.  Please place this note in your child’s folder/binder to be turned in to the main office or your child’s teacher.  3 tardies constitute an absence.  Any child obtaining 3 unexcused absences will be reported to the truant officer.  Children who are absent an excessive amount may be retained for the following year.  

Suggestions for supplies to have at home:


You should have already received a list of school supplies.  Please label your child’s book bag, lunch box, and jacket tags with your child’s name in permanent ink.  


There are a few items that you could have on hand at home to make home assignments or extra practice easier.  We suggest that you have pencils, crayons and scissors at home.  We also recommend that you make or purchase addition and subtraction flash cards to practice at home.  

Extra Clothes (for those little accidents):


Please send a complete set of extra clothes (except shoes) to school in a gallon-sized zip lock baggie with your child.  Clearly mark your child’s name on the bag.  Make sure these are clothes that won’t be missed, because they will stay at school in your child’s cubby until the weather changes, unless there is an accident.  In the event of an accident, your child will bring their soiled clothes home in the baggie for you to launder and return.  
Breakfast/Lunch & Snacks:        (Breakfast:$1.25  Lunch:$2.00)

Children who ride the bus or children who arrive at school before 7:40am may choose to eat breakfast in the cafeteria.  Please send money at the beginning of each week in an envelope, baggie, or money holder of some sort marked with your child’s first and last name, and the words “breakfast” or “lunch.” You may also make electronic deposits into your child’s lunch account by accessing the district website.  This makes it less confusing for cafeteria workers and for your child.  The classroom teacher is not responsible for your child’s lunch money.  Money that is not labeled in some way cannot be identified if it is lost!  It is very important, then, that lunch money is sent to school in a marked envelope or baggie.
Students may bring their lunch.  We do not have a refrigerator to store student lunches so be sure to pack cold items with an ice pack. 

Students will be allowed to have a snack at some point during the day.  It is a school policy that only healthy items should be brought as snack.  Please do not send candy or soda for snack.  

Class Procedures:

Every night your child will be bringing home a homework & behavior planner.  This is the main way we communicate with you at home.  Each afternoon, your child will be writing down his/her daily assignments in the planner.  We also send home the week’s assignments on the weekly newsletter, but things are always subject to change, so look at and sign your child’s planner each night.  We will also be marking your child’s behavior and daily progress in this planner.  This will reflect your child’s behavior as well as work and effort.  You will be initialing the planner daily.  This shows us that you are aware of your child’s progress, behavior and assignments for the day.  We look at the planner each morning and will send you notes written in the planner.   

 
Your child is also required to have a homework binder.  You will find any homework to be completed in this binder.  You should return the homework the next day inside this binder.  We will not go through your child’s backpack to look for their homework.  Missing work will result in the classrooms’ set consequence.      

Transportation Notes:

If there is a change in your child’s transportation, please send a note with your child’s first and last name and destination.  We cannot allow your child to get on a different bus or in a car with someone else without written permission.  In case of an emergency, you may call the office with any changes before 2:00pm.
Make Up Work:

If your child has an excused absence, work may be made up at home.  We will send you the assignments that need to be completed.  Your child will have 3 days to make up assignments.  If it is not made up within that amount of time, your child may receive an incomplete grade or kept in from recess to make it up.  If you know in advance that your child will not be at school, please contact us to get a list of make up work before the absence.

Birthdays:


Birthdays are an exciting time for children.  We do not have classroom birthday parties, however if your child’s birthday falls within the school year, you are welcome to send in a snack for the entire class to be enjoyed during their recess / snack time.  If you choose to send in snacks, we recommend boxed juices and pre-packaged snacks.  Also, please do not have your child deliver party invitations at school unless everyone in the classroom is invited.  Children get upset and feel left out when some get invitations and others do not.  

Recess:


If you choose to send toys to school with your child to play with at recess, please understand that your child is responsible for any lost, stolen, or damaged items. If there are problems with toys brought from home, they will not be allowed back at school.  Toys being played with at inappropriate times may be confiscated by the teacher and held for the parents to pick up at their convenience.  
Field Trips:


We may be taking a field trip this year.  Field trip destinations are based upon topics we discuss in class.   Parent chaperones are needed for some trips.  Please be aware that chaperones will be required to provide their own transportation due to the large number of students and limited bus seating.  If there is financial difficulty, please let us know before the trip is made so that we can make alternate arrangements for your child to attend.

Responsibility:

In first grade, your child will be learning to be responsible for themselves.  We emphasize that students are responsible for their own actions and work.  We encourage them to take care of their own belongings.  Students will be expected to remember to take their things home, turn in their own homework, and keep their personal spaces neat.  We understand that our students are little people and do forget; however we do believe they can meet these expectations when taught and reinforced at home.  Encourage your child to be responsible at home.  Young children like to be helpful and by assigning them a job or a task you are helping them become more responsible.  
Final Comments:

We are here to help your child learn and will do so to the best of our ability.  We are always willing to help answer your questions.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact us at school (839-2500).  


Mrs. Hicks
nickie.hicks@anderson.kyschools.us
Mrs. Shayla (Kindergarten & 1st Grade)
shayla.smith@anderson.kyschools.us
Mrs. Turner
leslye.turner@anderson.kyschools.us 

Mrs. Wallace

sarah.wallace@anderson.kyschools.us
Mr. Wells

tim.wells@anderson.kyschools.us
Suggested Reading List for 1st Grade

(Most books below are for read-aloud by an adult.)
· Alexander and the Terrible, Horrible, No Good…Day: Judith Viorst

· Celebrate Your Amazing Achievements: Joann Barkan

· Chester’s Way:  Keven Henkes

· Chickens Aren’t the Only Ones:  Ruth Heller

· Chrysanthemum: Kevin Henkes

· Click, Clack, Moo-Cows that Type: Doreen Cronin

· Cloudy With a Chance of Meatballs: Judi Barrett

· Elizabeth and Larry: Marilyn Sadler

· Emma:  Wendy Kesselman

· Giggle, Giggle, Quack: Doreen Cronin

· I Knew You Could: Craig Dorfman

· I Like Myself: Karen Beaumont

· If You Give a Moose a Muffin:  Laura J. Numeroff

· In a Cabin in a Wood:  Darcie McNally

· Ira Says Goodbye:  Bernard Waber

· Julius, the Baby of the World:  Keven Henkes

· Lilly’s Purple Plastic Purse: Kevin Henkes

·  Miss Nelson is Missing: Harry Allard & James Marshall

· Mud Flat Olympics:  James Stevenson

· No More Jumping on the Bed: Tedd Arnold

· Rocks in His Head:  Carol Otis Hurst

· Stand Tall Molly Lou Mellon: Patty Lovell

· Strega Nona: Tomie dePaola

· Tacky the Penguin: Helen Lester

· The Day Jimmy’s Boa Ate the Wash: Trina Hakes Noble

· The Great Kapok Tree:  Lynne Cherry

· The Keeping Quilt:  Patricia Polacco

· The Kissing Hand: Audry Penn
· The Mitten:  Jan Brett

· The Napping House:  Don & Audra Wood

· The Relatives Came:  Cynthia Rylant

· The World That Jack Built:  Ruth Brown

· Tuesday:  David Wiesner

· Wemberly Worried: Keven Henkes

· Where the Wild Things Are: Maurice Sendak

Please sign this page and return it to your child’s classroom teacher.

I have read the 1st grade handbook and will work with my child and my child’s teacher to help him/her have a successful first grade year.

___________________________________      _____________

Parent/Guardian




      Date

___________________________________     
       Student
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